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Please ensure your child is here every school day. 
The only valid reasons for your child to be absent are: sickness, 
serious injury or health related appointment, bereavement/tangi, 
special permission from the Principal. 
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COUNCILLORS JOIN 3,000 

OTHERS 
ôWE ARE INCREDIBLEõ 

We celebrated Support Staff Week by having a special 

morning tea provided by the teachers and giving them 

special cards that the students made. 

We are very lucky here at Opaheke School to have an 

amazing group of support staff who do a multitude of 

different tasks. This includes; doing enrolments, 

attendance, finance, property, administration and front 

of house reception in the office; taking care of our 

buildings and maintaining our environment; running 

some of our special programmes including rainbow reading, English second language 

classes and robotics.  They support the teacher with groups of students in the class and 

they provide individual support for students with specialist requirements. 

We really couldnõt do without these dedicated and caring staff members. 

On Wednesday 

26 May the 

School 

Councillors 

attended 

National Young 

Leaders Day at 

the Vodafone 

Events Centre in 

Manukau. During the day the 

students heard from inspirational 

speakers who have either 

overcome the odds, shown 

passionate leadership or have 

shown determination to achieve 

great things for themselves and 

others. There were also a lot of 

fun games too. Approximately 

3,000 students attended this 

event which is one of several 

NYLD held across the country. 

Thanks goes the PTA for enabling 

the councillors to attend through 

their contribution made. 
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 Sports Update  

Year 5/6 Winter Sports Day 

The year 5 & 6õs had an excellent day at our Winter Sports Field Day last Wednesday 2nd June. We 
had over 150 students playing across 3 different sports. We played Netball, Rippa Rugby and Soccer. 
Students were able to choose their sport and had 4 sessions at their selected sport before taking on 
other schools. Our Netball A team won all games, our Soccer A team got into the finals and drew 
and our Rippa Rugby A team were complimented on their sportsmanship and positive attitudes. 
Many thanks to all the parents and grandparents who helped us, you 
made the day smooth sailing and we couldn't have done it without 
you! Despite the slight rain shower we got caught it, we all had an 
excellent day. 

Netball Results 

22 May 

Magic POD Anja 

 

29 May 

Magic POD Chloe 

Crystals POD Natalie 

We urgently need your help on our school road 

crossings. Just 20 minutes once a week. 

Opaheke RdñWednesday afternoon 
from 2.30ñ2.45pm. 

If you can help please let the office know urgently. 

Our patrollers need to have a parent with them when 

they go on duty. You need to stand at the side of the 

road to help monitor the crossing and help them set 

up. 

CROSSING ROSTER 

Counties Zone Rugby Tournament 

On Tuesday 1 June four Opaheke students played as a part of the North Counties Under 45kg Rugby team in 
the Counties Zone Tournament at Bruce Pulman Park.  

Well done to our boys, who for some it was their first time playing rugby. They had a draw for their first game 
and were outplayed in their other 2 games.  


